Tem ¥
. 6-9-2018
Fresno County Board of Supervisors
2281 Tulare, Room #301
Fresno, CA 93721

October 9, 2018

RE: Amendment of Chapter 17.90 of the County Ordinance Code to Discontinue Public Facilities Impact Fees

Dear Members of the Board of Supervisors, *

My purpose in speaking to you today is twofold: (1} to learn of the type of analysis the County performed
to determine that health and safety concerns identified in 2008 no longer exist and {2) to learn the reason
why the Board, in choosing to discontinue impact fees, would not choose to also amend the portion of the
General Plan that mandates the collection of those fees — if for no ather reason than to keep the County’s
practices consistent with the requirements of the General Plan.

Printed below are two findings (in blue print), which the Board made at the time it first imposed impact
fees. In 2008 the Board found that public facilities were not available to accommodate the needs caused
by new development and that failure to impose impact fees would result in conditions that were perilous
to County residents’ health and safety and general wellbeing. Today, by adding the text shown in red, your
Board is prepared to find just the opposite, that existing public facilities do meet the needs caused by new
development. My question is this: what study or analysis led to this radical reversal in opinion?

Fees may be established under this chapter when the board finds: County public facilities are not
available to accommodate the needs caused by new development within Fresno County, which results
in inadequate county public facilities within Fresno County....Failure of the...board to adopt and of the
county to impose public facilities impact fees on new development will subject all Fresno County residents
and workers...to continually decreasing standards of county public facilities serving those residents and
workers,...resulting in conditions that are perilous to their health and safety and general wellbeing.

The board's adoption of this chapter is consistent with...the ‘2000 General Plan Update,” which states the
following with respect to county public facilities: "(t)he County shall require that new development pays
its fair share of the cost of developing new facilities ..." (Policy PF-B.1) and "(t)he County shall develop
and adopt ordinances specifying acceptable methods for new development to pay for new capital
facilities ... Possible mechanisms include development fees, ..." (Policy PF-B.B).

The General Plan mandates that the County collect public facilities impact fees. The imposition of those fees
in 2008 brought the County into compliance with the General Plan. The decision today to discontinue those
same fees will cause an inconsistency between County practice and the requirements of the General Plan.

I really want to understand. Please explain the basis for your reversal of a 2008 finding pertaining to public
health and safety as well as the logic behind your decision to take action that conflicts with the General Plan.

Thank you,
Radley Reep

radleyreep@netzero.com
(559) 326-6227











